

## Lakeside Unity Area Meeting Agenda (9/2/18)

Anthony L opened the meeting at 3:02pm with a “Moment of Silence” followed by the “Serenity Prayer”

Nate G read The Service Prayer, Jerry Y read The Twelve Concepts, and Trevor S read The Twelve Traditions.

**Roll Call:** 4 GSRs of 7, Executive Committee 4 of 4, Ad-Hoc Chairs read of 2 of 4.

### 12 Traditions

In September, Spiritual Solutions will do Tradition 9

In October, Kleansville will do Tradition 10

In November Keytag ana Hug will do Tradition 11

In December, Positively Centered will do Tradition 12

### Group Service Positions

#### Group Reports

**Spiritual Solutions (Nathan G):** Attendance 158, Newcomers 5, 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition \$71.65, Rent \$30, Supplies \$0 Literature \$80.35, Area Donation \$0. Everything is going really great spreading the love and hope of recovery thank you for letting me serve. Love Nate G and the home group gang. Nate G

**Kleansville (Open):** Meeting great 10 newcomers, 99 in attendance. Rent is paid. No GSR but we are good still. Donation of \$90.00

**Key Tag ana-Hug (Jonah C):** Not present no report.

**Positively Centered (Kevin H):** Positively Centered 7th Tradition: \$133.00 Deductions Rent: \$30.00 Supplies: \$23.00 Literature: \$40.00 Area Donation: \$16.72 Attendance: 137 Newcomers: 12 Meeting is going strong.

**Heights of Recovery (Bret B):** No Report

**TGIF (David W):** TGIF still meet Friday evening at 7pm. At Davis Behavioral Health. Attendance has been 20-30 people every week. We do not have a donation this month. Kevin S

**SOS (Ryan J):** Attendance 100, Newcomers 6, collection \$61.00, Supplies \$20.00, Rent 20.00, Literature Order \$0, Area Donation \$20.00. Meeting is fucking awesome we kick ass at recovery. Ryan is the greatest GSR and has a song to sing for you. Its called delicate by Taylor Swift. Everyone please be quite and listen Thanks Ryan

### EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

**Chairperson Report (Anthony L):** Hi I am an addict my name is Anthony L. I am an addict. I don't have anything new to report. Lets have a productive meeting. Don't forget to be polite when others are speaking and raise your hand if you need to comment. Also don't forget GSR's this is your meeting please don't hesitate to

give your homegroups input and ask questions. We need your participation to make it work. As for vacant positions NA members are encouraged to keep their eyes out for willing and able body addicts to fill vacant positions.

**Vice Chair Report (OPEN):**

**Secretary's Report (Brandie D):** Motion to accept the minutes as posted Nate G 2<sup>nd</sup> by Jerry Y

**Treasurer Report (Rusty C):** Treasurer's Report September 2, 2018 Afternoon everyone

The checking account balance is \$2408.34 and \$537.70 in savings for a total of \$2954.72. I forgot to mail the world money last month so I will mail it with this months check, I apologize for that. Also I didn't pay rent for area last month because I ran out of checks, I will pay 2 months worth today. The website has been renewed for \$264.00 and I paid Northern \$237.50 for our part of yearly insurance. I have to pay Alphagraphics for meeting schedules, I tried to set up autopay but whoever I talked with last time didn't enter the information. I believe that's all for this month!! Please remember to cross reference your monthly donations on the YTD worksheet. This is your first line of protection to ensure that the areas funds are being properly accounted for.

If you have any needs or questions between areas meetings please don't hesitate to ask, my email and number are below. My email is [russellcuddeback@gmail.com](mailto:russellcuddeback@gmail.com) Phone: 801-940-4782 thanks for letting me serve Rusty C

**RCM Report (Jerry Y):** Hi my name is Jerry Y I am an addict. Things went pretty smooth at region. There was only 3 RCM's that showed up. But I still voted in positions for Campvention: Chair January R Vice Chair Donnie Treasure Lou B Sunee G was elected H&I Chair for Region. We discussed about buying a PA system for region that can be used for Campvention and Uricna ect. If Lakeside is interested I have regional report overview from SC that comprised of 118 regions I can bring that data next month to area meeting. Thank you for letting me serve. Jerry Y

### **SUB-COMMITTEES & AD-HOC CHAIRS**

**Ad-Hoc Activities Report (Brittini K):** Activity was GREAT!!! 20 people showed up to float the river! And Appx 35 people to the potluck that followed. There was a miscommunication about the fee and what constituted a weekend with the tubing company so, I was under the impression that the rate for Sundays was \$20.00 per person but it turned out being \$25.00. Also Barefoot Tubing does not provide receipts for more than 19 on the same ticket, I wrote it in. I really feel it was a stellar event and look forward to more. Brittini K

**Literature Committee Report (James K):** . Literature was brought to the meeting.

**PR Committee Report (Dave B):** Hi Family, So all went well with the IP booth at the Davis County fair, I feel like we did had a pretty good turnout this year we had about seven people participate in that. So thank you to all of that attended. I'm coming up next we are going to try and put together a flyer drive hopefully at least by October. Word is diamond tree recovery known as coal Creek will be reopened in a couple weeks. I will be making some phone calls to see if our H and I community can get back in that facility to facilitate H&I and I have meetings again. We did get a new qualified now to be badged at the Davis County Jail, and the reconstruction of the pod we do meetings at is opening back up September 4 so the meetings will be restarting for the men.

Thank you again for allowing us to serve love Dave and Julie B.

**Webmaster Report (Kyle B):** Hi Lakeside, Thank you for letting me serve as your Area Webmaster. I apologize for my absence at Area this month. All of the announcements are current to my knowledge. I posted the Minutes, Treasurer Report and Meeting Donation worksheet. If there is anything I need to do differently or post on the website let me know at our email Lakesidenautah@gmail.com or text or call me at 8019286037.  
Kyle B. September 2, 2018

**7<sup>TH</sup> TRADITION/BREAK at 3:33pm**

**Roll Call: 3:45pm** GSRs 4 of 7, Executive Committee of 4 of 4, Ad-Hoc Chairs 2 of 4,

**7<sup>th</sup> Tradition \$7.00**

**Treasurer Working Balance \$ 2808.79**

**Open Forum Discussion**

Kevin S would like to let everyone know that TGIF wants to do a pizza night. We have to WRC coming a lot we would like to contact them and make sure that they are able to eat pizza. Going to discuss at the home group meeting and will let us know the date. This is to promote our meeting and get more people coming.

Would every home group like to rotate, and all do a pizza night at their meetings? Please talk to your home groups.

Steve B would like to start a meeting on Thursday nights at Clearfield Community Church This will be a candle light meeting for those that cannot make it out to Fruit of Heights for Heights of Recovery. Meeting will start Sept 20<sup>th</sup> @ 8:00pm room 10.

**Old Business**

Kevin H. 32nd Annual Western Service Learning Days in Phoenix Arizona October 26th to 28th. Can we send GSR's to this event. Conclusion: GSR's are to take this back to home groups and ask for group conscious for \$1000.00 to send 4 GSR's to this event. This will cover Lodging, Registration, and Gas. RCM is asked to bring this back to regional meeting and ask if other areas are interested. If people attend they need to come back and put on a learning days here with what they have learned there.

\*We are going to add the registered agent as an Ad-Hoc Position into our by-laws.

\*We need to add PR to requirements and duties to Area bi-laws. We will need a motion made next area to get this added to the Lakeside Area bi-laws.

Motion: Made by Kevin H Motion made to send more people to the learning days in Phoenix

Intent: To have people learn more about the life of recovery Vote:4-0-0 Pass

We will be sending Nate G, Ryan J and Kevin H to the Phoenix Learning Days.

**New Business**

**Elections**

**Nominations:**

**Open Positions**

Area Chair

Area Vice-Chair

Alternate Secretary

Literature Vice-Chair

PR Vice-Chair

H&I Chair

Phone Line Chair

Webmaster Vice-Chair

**Next Area Meeting Oct 7th at 3pm**

**Meeting Closed at 4:11 with the Third Step Prayer**